
Three Wildcats named to all-
state basketball team

Senior Madisen Simpson was one of three Louisburg basketball
players  to  receive  all-state  honors  last  week.  Simpson
averaged 17 points a game for the Lady Cats.

 

Three Louisburg High School basketball players earned all-
state honors from two major Kansas newspapers.

Senior Madisen Simpson was named to the Class 4A-Division I
third team by the Topeka Capital-Journal and was also selected
as  an  honorable  mention  by  the  Wichita  Eagle.  Sophomore
teammate Carson Buffington was also named to the honorable
mention team by the Capital-Journal.

Grant Harding, a senior on the boys’ basketball team, was
selected to the Class 4A-Division I honorable mention team by
both the Capital-Journal and Wichita Eagle.

Simpson, who served as the Lady Cats’ point guard, was the
team’s leading scorer with nearly 17 points a game and knocked
down 55 3-pointers on the season. She also was 83 percent from
the free-throw line and made 25 in a row at one point during
the season. She also knocked down six 3-pointers in a game.
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Carson Buffington was named to the Class 4A-Division I
team by the Topeka Capital-Journal.

As for Buffington, she averaged a team-high 11 rebounds a
game, including five offensive rebounds a contest. She had
several big rebounding nights for the Lady Cats, including a
22-rebound performance early in the season and also had 17
rebounds in their sub-state game against Spring Hill.

Buffington also averaged six points and two steals a game as
she was one of the team’s starting forwards. She the Frontier
League in rebounding for the second consecutive season and
finished in the top 10 in the state in rebounds.

Earlier in the month, Simpson was named to the all-Frontier
League first team, while Buffington was named an honorable
mention.
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Louisburg senior Grant Harding was named to the Class 4A-
Division I honorable mention team last week.

Harding led the Wildcats to their first state tournament since
2005 and was the team’s leading scorer. He averaged close to a
double-double with 17 points and eight rebounds a contest.

He was also selected to the all-Frontier League first team
earlier this month and Harding earned all-league honors in
three of his four years with the program.
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